
 

  

Serving Current and Retired  
Federal Employees 

South Carolina Federation of Chapters 

What does a National 
Convention with Elections 

Involve? 

The Reno National 
Convention was long.  Most 
of us flew in on Saturday, 
August 27th.  Registration and credentials verification 
started at about 8:00 AM on Sunday morning.  The lines 
got long fast as there were about 877 people to register.  
A joint meeting for Federation Presidents and National 
Executive Board was cancelled allowing extra time to 
practice on voting with the computer system.  I would like 
to note here that the National Anthem was sung by 90 
year old Gordon Brown, a Past National Secretary, with 
each day being a different version that he had written.  He 
had his 90th birthday while at the convention. 

Orientation and Strategic Planning Sessions ran from 
noon until 4:00 PM.  The convention Opening 
Ceremonies were from 4:30 until 6:30 PM and included 
normal procedures, speakers, announcements, etc.  
Restaurant lines were very long after ceremonies ended.   

First thing Monday was Strategic Planning where we 
voted on Resolutions to accept or amend Strategic 
Planning items.  This was followed by the General 
Session which ran from 9:00 AM until noon with one 
coffee break.  A vendor served a salad and meal within 
one hour.  The Grand Sierra Resort (GSR) Staff was 
fantastic in getting their part of the convention completed 
as required.  We got dessert and coffee in the exhibitor 
area.  Electronic voting practice remained open for 
anyone to practice during breaks. 

The General Session ran from 1:30 to 5:00 PM followed 
by another Strategic Planning Session from 7:00 to 8:00 
PM. 

Tuesday started very early at 6:00 AM with voting on 
amendments and Bylaw changes .  I got there early so it 
was possible for me to attend a Service Officers training 
session from 7:30 ï 8:30 AM. 

General Session started at 9:00 AM on Tuesday.  
Speakers included Tammy Flanagan, a Federal  
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Greetings ! 
 
This is a time of mixed 
emotions for me. I am 
writing this article with 
a hint of sadness to be leaving behind the day to day 
operations of the Georgia Federation, yet excited about 
the opportunity to serve the members of NARFE at the 
national level. 
 
I would be remiss if I did not give a  heartfelt  
ñTHANK YOUò to all  the members of Region  III 
who supported me in the recent election. I would also 
like to thank Jerry Janci, the current RVP, who has 
worked with me during the transition.  
 
Letôs fast forward to the challenges ahead.  Be assured 
that I will carefully consider the issues and make 
decisions based upon what is best for NARFE as an 
organization. As I said during my campaign, it is not 
about me or any individual ï it is about what is best 
for the membership.  I am a team oriented person and 
truly believe the solutions to NARFEôs problems will 
come from the members. 
 
We must strengthen NARFE- otherwise we will 
become an organization with little influence in 
Congress. To do this, we must halt the loss in 
membership by recruiting new members and retaining 
the members we have ï if we continue down the path 
we are on, NARFE will no longer exist  in a few years. 

 
NARFE has to reinvent itself ï we can be the 
organization that earns the respect of  Congress and 
federal employees,  has members that are aware of the 
value of a NARFE membership, and  protects our 
rights and benefits as we work together ñfor the good 
of all.ò 

As we work through the technicalities associated with  
implementation of ñOne Person, One Vote (OMOV),  
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(Continued from Gail Peappleôs article from 
column 1, page 1) 

Retirement Expert, and Jessica Klement, National 
Legislative Director.  Others involved the Credentials and 
Ballot committees.  As with Monday, a vendor provided 
lunch but with a different menu.  Dessert and coffee was 
served in the exhibit area. 

At 2:00 PM we had Regional Caucuses for those that had 
RVP challengers and to discuss the status of each 
Federationôs Chapters within the region.  I spoke last and, 
as with other speakers, I admitted we also had problems; 
however, and on a more positive note, I spoke of the 
combined Region and SC convention and exhibited the 
14 page newsletter about the convention.  It has since 
provided interest for another Region to try the combined 
convention.  I thanked Columbia for their great help.  All 
went well and the caucuses concluded by 5:00 PM. 

Tuesday evening was Nevada/California night with 
western dress and line dancing.  Training by GSR 
personnel for gambling was also provided for a prepaid 
$5.00 fee.  Wednesday started early at 6:00 AM with 
voting for any challenged RVPs.  This is where Jerry 
Janci was outvoted by Clarence Robinson.  From 7:00-
8:30 AM, I attended a NARFE-PAC Breakfast as did 
anyone who was designate a sustaining donor.  Mark 
Bunge, Senior VP of Hart Research Associates, spoke to 
the NARFE-PAC group.  General Session ran from 
9:00AM to 12:30 PM.  This included caucus reports with 
outgoing and incoming new RVPs giving speeches. 

Lunch was again provided by vendors and had another 
menu.  Well done GSR.  From 2:00 to 5:00 PM, we heard 
committee reports.  The day ended with raffle drawings 
for FEEA and Host Committee 50/50s. 

Thursday is here.  The General Session started at 9:00 
AM.  Awards were presented for Service Officers and 
Membership Recruiting (top two recruited  99 and 98 
new recruits, respectively, for the past year).  The    
Alzheimer's raffle drawing was a big one.  Installation of 
new National Officers was conducted by our own 
Margaret Baptiste, Past National President, followed by 
many announcements and thanks to the host committee. 

The Convention adjourned at 2:00 PM.  Banquet 
festivities started at 6:00 PM with a social hour followed 
by dinner and concluded with dance music by ñRoute 66ò 
band.  On September 2nd at 7:00AM I start my trip home! 

Notes:  The number of NARFE regions will remain 
unchanged at 10.  National officers are now limited to 
two terms. Online Activity Module (OAM) changes 
are not yet revised.  Please click here to go to 
NARFEôs website to read Daily Bulletins for each 
dayôs business from Monday, August 29, through 
Thursday, September 1, Video Streaming Archive for 
each dayôs General Session, and a number of 
convention presentations.   

As of June 30, 
2016, South 
Carolina 
Federation 

Chapters contributed $8,863.00 for an average donation 
of $46.27 by 192 contributors. There are eight sustainer 
donors in our federation.  

I have obtained NARFE-PAC hats to present to our 
eight sustainer donors as a thank-you for their support.  
Three of the hats were presented at the Federationôs 
Executive Board meeting on September 21.  Those 
receiving hats shown below from left to right are yours 
truly, my wife, Olivia, and our South Carolina 
Federation President, Gail Peapples.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NARFE-PAC was a success at NARFEôs 34th Biennial 
National Convention.  NARFE-PAC raised more than 
$8,000 in one-time contributions and 40 members 
signed up to be NARFE-PAC sustainers. 

Federation NARFE PAC Coordinator 
Ernest Williams 
ejohnwjr@earthlink.net 

(Continued from Clarence Robinsonôs article 
from column 2, page 1) 

Optional Chapter Membership (OCM), and the 
disbanding of eChapter 2363, the organization will have 
to adapt. It will not be business as usual! How do we 
activate a nationwide ñSUPERò recruiting drive focused 
on signing up the 500,000 retired federal employees and 
spouses who are eligible for NARFE membership? How 
do we keep our membership stable? Letôs start by 
committing to the goal of ñEach Member Recruit One 
Member.ò 

I work for you and I will do my best to ensure NARFEôs 
success. I will be communicating with you through your 
Federation President to keep you informed on where we 
are, how we are doing, and what needs to be done so we 
wonôt have any surprises.  We must all work together 
for the good of the organization. 

Donôt forget to vote on  
November 8

th
! 

http://www.narfe.org/member/articles.cfm?ID=4100


 

  

South Carolina Federation Legislative 
Report for Federation Executive Board                                                                                                        
from the Recap of September Protect 
Americaôs Heartbeat (PAH) Call                      
September 21, 2016 

Besides the normal pressure points in the Legislative Arena at 
this time of yearða Continuing Resolution looming on the 
horizon, with a potential threat of a Government Shutdown, we 
are faced with a limited amount of time remaining to deal with 
those issues facing the Federal Community because of the 
National Election.  Our legislative efforts are reflected in 
feedback from our Vice Chairs who follow the action in their 
Congressional Districts (CD).  Paul Russo, CD #1 has 
conducted a letter writing campaign to Cong. Sanford, and 
Senators Graham and Scott regarding their support and 
sponsorship of hold harmless legislation regarding our Part B 
Medicare premium. Paul also contacted Sen. Scott expressing 
disapproval of legislation that would prohibit IRS employees 
from joining a union. Harry Brown, CD#3, responded to the 
NARFE Headquarters requesting letter to the SC Legislative 
Delegation regarding Federal Long-Term Care premium 
increases to Cong. Duncan, and Senators Graham and Scott.  I 
also heard from Gail Cline, President of the Clemson Chapter, 
as the Chapter held its annual luncheon on August 3, 2016, 
which was attended by a representative from Congressman Jeff 
Duncan's office as well as the newly elected State Senator Rex 
Rice. Both attendees seemed interested and responsive to 
NARFE member questions.  This week, Gail and her 
membership sent letters to Cong. Duncan, and Senators 
Graham and Scott on Federal Long-Term Care premium 
increases.  John Murray, a member of the Clemson Chapter 
attended Cong. Duncan's BBQ forum in Pendleton, which is an 
annual event that ensures NARFE the opportunity to make its 
presence known in the Upstate.   

Below is an abbreviated recap of the PAH Calls conducted by 
Molly Checksfield, our new NARFE Grassroots Program 
Manager.  Included are answers to two of the questions that 
were asked that pertain to the main points.  Our Congressional 
District Legislative Vice Chairs sometimes tune into this for 
the absolute latest info.  [Added comments appear in brackets].  

1.  Federal Long Term Care Insurance Program (FLTCIP) 
Premium Increase 

a.  Enrollees have been offered options that allow them to 
alleviate their scheduled premium increase, by decreasing 
coverage. Long Term Care Partners (LTCP), which 
administers the program, sent a packet of personalized 
information to each enrollee in the program subject to the 
premium rate increase. These packages were mailed from July 
18 through July 27. Enrollees must make a decision by 
September 30th.  If no decision is made, enrollees will be 
responsible for the full increase.  [Note that canceling the 
FLTCIP, a NARFE member will NOT receive any prior 
coverage or  benefit as was covered in Tammy Flanaganôs 
September 15 Webinar Qôs and Aôs.]. 

b. NARFE has called for hearings in Congress, and we are 
continuing to discuss this situation with legislators, as well as 
the Office of Personnel Management (OPM). NARFE is 
evaluating policy options to recommend to Congress that 
could provide greater predictability in premiums and greater 
accountability from the insurance company when its 
actuarial assumptions prove incorrect. If invited to testify at 
any congressional hearing, as it did in 2009, NARFE will 
voice the concerns of our members and ask Congress to take 
steps to keep such large premium increases from happening 
again.  [Reality Check:  Donôt look for near-term relief] 

c. NARFEôs Legislative Director Jessie Klement hosted a 
webinar with Long Term Care Partners on September 9, 
titled ñNavigating the Long Term Care Premium Increases: 
Making an Informed Decision.ò Anyone who missed the 
webinar will be able to view it online on NARFEôs website. 
You must be logged in to access the webinar.   

 2.  Appropriations Update 

a. None of the required 12 appropriations bills have 
passed both the House and Senate. Congress has until 
September 30 to pass appropriations bills or a continuing 
resolution (CR), or else the government will shut down. 

b. It is being reported that Senate Democratic and 
Republican negotiators met through the weekend of 
September 10-11 to come up with a plan to avert a 
government shutdown. According to CQ Roll Call, 
legislators are working on creating a relatively clean 
continuing resolution that would extend funding until 
December 9 at fiscal 2016 levels.  [Both parties have re-
learned their lessons that a government shutdown is a no-win 
situation.  Andy Koenig in his Wall Street Journal article of 9
-13-2016, the Lame Duck members on both sides of the aisle 
are seeking ña last chance to pass their preferred policies,ò 
which could ñincrease government spending. . . without fear 
of electoral consequencesò following the December 9 end-
date of the proposed Continuing Resolution.] 

3. COLA Update       

a.  Relevant to the cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) to 
civil service annuities for 2017, the July 2016 Consumer 
Price Index for Urban Wage Earners and Clerical Workers 
(CPI-W) is 234.789, a one-month decrease of 0.22 percent. 
The July figure is 0.23 percent higher than the average CPI-
W for the third quarter of 2014, which, because there was no 
COLA in 2016, is the reference figure for determining the 
2017 COLA. The 2017 COLA will not be determined until 
October, when the July, August and September CPI-W 
numbers are available. 

 b.  The next monthly COLA will be released on Friday, 
September 16 [which increased by .05%]. This will give us a 
better picture of the annual COLA, which will be released on 
October 18.  [The outlook is for a small COLA for 2017.] 

c.  A small COLA could mean a significant increase in 
Medicare Part B premiums for some retirees- those not held 
harmless by the Social Security law. You can send your 
member of Congress a letter on this issue here. 

 
(Continued on next page) 

Federation Legislative Chair  
John Geiger  
jjgeiger@aol.com  
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(Continued from previous page) 

4. OPM Data Breach Report      

a. On September 7, House Oversight and Government 
Reform Committee Chairman Jason Chaffetz, R-UT, released a 
staff report titled, ñThe OPM Data Breach: How the 
Government Jeopardized Our National Security for More than a 
Generation.ò The report found that the data breach was a 
coordinated and preventable attack. The report also notes that 
OPM misled the public about the severity of the breach, and its 
leadership failed to heed the advice of its inspector general. 

b. Several recommendations were made in the report, ranging 
from empowering chief information officers to reducing the use 
of Social Security numbers in government agencies. Other 
recommendations included modernizing existing legacy federal 
information technology assets; improving federal recruitment, 
training, and retention of federal cybersecurity specialists; and 
reprioritizing federal information security efforts toward zero 
trust.                                
c. Chairman Chaffetz sent a letter to the Government 

Accountability Office (GAO) requesting an opinion on whether 
OPM violated the Anti-Deficiency Act. More information about 
the yearlong investigation, including the full report, can be 
found on the Oversight Committee website.  

5.  PAH Update 

a.   We have made available a one-pager of Talking Points 
for Meetings with Congressional Offices including information 
about issues on three topics - Postal Reform, WEP, and the 
Medicare Part B hold harmless provision. This document is not 
to be distributed to your members of Congress, but should be 
used as an educational tool for  NARFE members to prepare for 
meetings and other advocacy efforts.   

Just because August is over, doesnôt mean grassroots efforts 
stop as the Congressional Schedule is as follows:  The House 
and Senate returned on Tuesday, September 6. They are out of 
session in October, will return for one week in November, and 
will be in session for less than three weeks in December.   

b. September Webinar:   Molly Checksfield will host this 
monthôs webinar, where she will discuss October Advocacy in 
an Election Year.  The September webinar will be hosted 
Tuesday, September 20 at 9:30 am ET and Thursday, 
September 22 at 1:30 pm ET. You can RSVP for the webinar on 
Tuesday, September 20 here. And you can register for the 
webinar on Thursday, September 22 here.  Previous webinars 
are posted online at the Federal Benefits Institute section of the 
NARFE website [. . .and are very useful for Legislative 
Advocates and NARFE members!] 
Questions:    

1. Is there possibility that there will be legislation on the hold 
harmless provision?   
Ans.:  Given that it is an election year, and the truncated 

schedule of Congress, plus the uncertainly of the COLA with 
two [now one] measurement months remaining, a bill on the 
hold harmless provision is unlikely to be put forward during 
this month. NARFE is working proactively with legislators to 
get a bill on the agenda during November or December. We are 
looking for a legislative fix for this yearôs COLA situation as 
well as a permanent fix to the hold harmless issue.   
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2.   Some NARFE members have reported calling Long 
Term Care Partners directly about their federal long term 
care insurance premium increase. Why should we contact 
Long Term Care Partners?  
      Ans:  There are a variety of reasons to call Long 

Term Care Partners. Most members have used them as a 
resource to discuss their individual situation and to discuss 
their policy options. They are also a great resource for 
helping to determine what factors need to be taken into 
account when making your policy decision. You are able to 
call and schedule a time to talk with someone from Long 
Term Care Partners at 1-800-582-3337. If you want more 
specialized help, please ask to be elevated to a supervisor in 
the Portsmouth office. As a reminder, enrollees were 
required to report their decision by September 30 about 
whether they accept or deny their individual premium 
increase as reported in the packet sent at the end of July.   

State Update: With the assistance of State Senator 
Tom Young, 24th District, and timely information provided 
in his updates, the following information is provided:         

aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ wŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ tŜƴǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀǘŜ LƴŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀȄ: 
On Tuesday, June 7, 2016, Governor Nikki Haley signed 

tax relief legislation which will phase in over the next five 
years.  At the end of the five years, military retirement 
pensions of up to $30,000 annually will be exempt from 
state income tax for someone 65 and older.  Military 
pensions for those under age 65 will be exempt up to 
$17,500.00. Current law allows an exemption of up to 
$15,000 for those 65 and older. The law is also important to 
the state's Military Base Task Force which is working now 
to position our state as strong as it can be when the next 
Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Commission 
convenes on the federal level.   This tax relief for Military 
Retirees is significant because of its precedent for Federal 
Retiree tax relief for those currently residing in SC and 
those who contemplate making South Carolina their home. 

Planning for the 2017 Legislative Session:  The 2017 
legislative session begins on the second Tuesday in 
January.  State Senators and House Representatives seek 
input from constituents on the issues facing our state and 
your District.  You are encouraged to contact them on those 
issues important to you. 

      If you have any questions related to NARFE issues 
and the latest PAH Region Call Recap (abbreviated 
version) or NARFE member interests at the State Level, 
please contact me.   
      Thanks for following these issues as they affect your 

pocket book at a time of little chance of a substantial 
COLA increase. 

 
  
 
 

https://oversight.house.gov/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/The-OPM-Data-Breach-How-the-Government-Jeopardized-Our-National-Security-for-More-than-a-Generation.pdf
https://oversight.house.gov/release/committee-releases-year-long-investigative-report-opm-data-breaches/
http://www.narfe.org/pdf/toolkit_August2016_Talking_Points.pdf
http://www.narfe.org/pdf/toolkit_August2016_Talking_Points.pdf
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1723035153548254465
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6613314328709925633
http://cqrcengage.com/narfe/home


 

  

Margaret L. Baptist Greater 
Charleston Chapter No. 72 and 
Summerville Chapter No. 1082  
reconvened their meetings in 
September. 

Total membership for Chapter 72 is 
385 and 199 for Chapter 1082.  Both chapters have an 
average of 25 members attending meetings and that held as 
72 had 23 and 1082 had 25 members at their recent 
meetings. 

Officer totals for the Chapters are 13 for 72 and 9 for 1082.  
Chapter 1082 still does not have a Secretary or First Vice-
President.  These vacancies have existed now for several 
months.  In both chapters, several officer positions are held 
by a single individual.  This too has been prevalent for 
quite some time. 

The chapters are in good financial shape with surpluses.  
Recent audits for both chapters indicated the financial 
records are in order. 

Speaker selection for the chapter meetings are appropriate 
for the membership audience, generate interest, and are 
very well received.  The BC/BS representative is scheduled 
for the October meetings of both chapters. 

Newsletters are published regularly by the chapters.  
Chapter 1082 has an active Face Book page and they also 
man NARFE information booths at Fair events around 
Summerville.  Chapter 72 uses a Ro-Bo call network to 
notify the membership of upcoming meetings.   

Both chapters have the same problems that plague the 
NARFE organization as a whole; recruiting and retaining 
members and getting existing members to take leadership 
roles.  A decline in chapter membership can also be 
anticipated with the recent approval of Optional Chapter 
Membership at the 2016 National Convention.  

Web Coordinator ð The South 
Carolina Federation combined website, 
inclusive of 16 chapters, is currently in 
its 12th year of existence. Information 
to these website webpages are posted 
upon receipt. In response to my routine request for 
assistance in maintaining these various chapters, 
Chapter 1082 Summerville has responded with John 
Pannella  ñvolunteeringò to update his Chapterôs 
Website as the need arises. Iôm most appreciative of 
Johnôs abilities in this regard. If there are otherôs out 
there, who might be interested, please get in touch with 
me  at paddona@scnarfe.org. 

Having just returned from the NARFE National 
Convention in Reno, NV, one training program being 
offered there was using their OAM Modules.  Part of 
those exercises included a push for chapterôs to avail 
themselves of NARFEôs controlled Chapter Website.  
The annual fee for this service is $29.95/year. 

NARFE provides the template (and help support) for 
chapters to design their own Website, which then 
would conform to NARFE design policies. It is my 
understanding that the process is quite simple to 
perform. NARFE Headquarters IT personnel are 
available to offer assistance when required. 

If the South Carolina Federation, with its affiliated 
chapterôs, decided to participate in this program the 
cost would be over $500/year.  Currently, each South 
Carolina Chapter enjoys a free ride since the 
Federation pays approximately $61.00/per year for all 
of our websites/webpages. 

Although I was the designated NARFE NATIONAL 
SC Federations  E-Chapter Web-Coordinator, that 
function has now been rescinded since  we  voted for a 
ñOne member, One voteò format, which automatically 
dissolved the E-Chapter function. Previously each 
chapter was allowed one vote per 50 chapter members. 
When I stood in line to vote at the convention the 
fellow in front of me had 609 proxy votes, because he 
was President of E-Chapter 2363, which claimed over 
30,000 members. That  compared to my total of 5 
proxy votes representing two chapters seemed rather 
insignificant by comparison. To make a point, one 
resolution expressly to retain 10 Regions, lost by one 
vote! 

(Read more DFO reports on the next page.) 
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District Field Officer #1 
Frank Painter 
wfp642@comcast.net 

Federation Web Coordinator  
Paul D. Donahue 
paddona@scnarfe.org    

FIND NARFE ON FACEBOOK 
Please click on the hyperlink at ñRegister Now!ò above.   

mailto:paddona@scnarfe.org
http://www.narfe.org/FederalBenefitsInstitute/


 

  

Federation FEEA Coordinator  
Margaret Baptiste       
margaretbaptiste@comcast.net 
 

(continued from DFO article on page 5) 

Clemson 
Chapter No. 
1079 held their  
regular monthly 

meetings with a program speaker each month.  The 
legislative month was changed from September to 
August and the location was at the Light House.  Our 
guest for that was the newly elected State Republican 
Representative Rex Rice.  Mr. Rice had been a SC 
Senator in another district before running for SC 
House.  Everyone was very receptive and enjoyed 
discussing with him concerns in the state.  I missed the 
September meeting due to the National Convention. 

Anderson Chapter No. 825 was off for the three 
summer months.  They returned in September but I 
wasnôt able to attend that meeting.  I had attended all 
their meetings up until summer break.  They are now 
meeting in the Club House of Wexford with a catered 
meal.  RSVP for meeting is now requested.   

Spartanburg Chapter No. 560 meets by-monthly and 
the same Tuesday as Anderson.  I attended their 
meeting to report on the Convention and results 
because I carried their votes.  This was their first 
meeting after their summer break also and the 
attendance was down.  Jeanette Keepers, the 
membership and email chair was unable to send notices 
due to eye surgery recently.   
  

 

Rock Hill/Tri-
County Chapter 
No. 1180 
continues to 

recruit new members.  Two members transferred into 
the chapter after having just moved to this area.  It is 
hoped they will become active participants.  Much 
discussion has filled the recent meetings regarding 
Social Security, Long Term Care Insurance and the 
future of NARFE.  The chapter would like to have a 
Federation Officer attend a Rock Hill meeting as a 
guest speaker to talk about the issues that were 
discussed at the National Convention.  The meetings 
are averaging approximately 10-12 members.  Two of 
the active members are calling folks to remind them of 
the meetings.  They also send out emails and put a 
notice in the local newspaper prior to the meeting. 

Newberry Chapter No. 772 did not have meetings 
during the summer.  A committee from the chapter 
participated in the Chapin Labor Day Festival and 
Parade.  They rented a space and set up a booth.  Four 
of the members manned the booth.  They passed out  

 

NARFE brochures, provided bottled water and asked for 
donations to Alzheimer's Research.  They received 
positive responses and have five potential members.  It 
is hoped they will all join the chapter and become active 
in their various activities. 

Camden Chapter No. 2319 continues to meet only 
three times per year.  The last meeting for this year is 21 
September 2016.  Election of officers will take place at 
that meeting.  It appears the same officers will be filling 
the offices for the ensuing year as no one (to date) has 
stepped forward with an interest in serving.  Although 
this chapter only meets three times during the year, the 
meetings are well attended.  The Camden members are 
very interested in the issues and outcomes of the 
discussions at the National Convention.  As always they 
continue to recruit new members. 
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Your contributions help active and retired 
federal employees & their families. 

 
This is an especially important time to 
consider contributing to help those federal 
employees and their families impacted  

by Hurricane Matthew.     

District Field Officer #3 
R  A  W    
robbieannwhite @yahoo.com 

District Field Officer #5 
Judithanne P. Hare 
tlhare@truvista.net 

Starting from the left in the picture above, South 
Carolina Federation representatives John Geiger, 
Paul Donahue,  and Harry Brown take a walking 
tour of Reno during some free time at NARFEôs 
recent national convention.   
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SCNARFE FEDERATION CONVENTION TREASURER REPORT 
September 21, 2016 Executive Board Meeting 

Paul D. Donahue 
 

The South Carolina Federation of NARFE Chapters Annual Convention combined with NARFEôs REGION 
III Training Seminar was held at the Downtown Marriott Hotel in Columbia, SC, from May 2-4, 2016. 
 
There were 124 attendees. Seventy nine were from South Carolina and forty five from Region III. Registration 
fees were $75.00/person.  Additionally, we had bank dividends, vendor exhibits, chapter program ads and 
Columbia Metropolitan Convention and Visitors Bureau rebates with revenues totaling $14,523.18. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(*) Region III VP Jerry Janci  initially submitted a personal check in the amount of $1,250.00 with specific 
instructions that it was to cover the cost of NARFE National Headquarters sending a second person to address 
the Region III Training Seminar, with the balance being returned to him. Later he recanted because we added 
daytime meals that were not calculated into the Registration fee and he advised that we could charge Region 
III attendees (but not inclusive of  SC participants)  a $13.00/head meal assessment. It was estimated that the 
amount would be $585.00, deducted from Mr. Janciôs refund. 
 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Paul D. Donahue 
SCFED, Convention Treasurer   

Proceeds $13,699.00 

Bank Dividends       $54.18 

Columbia Metropolitan Convention & 
Visitors Bureau 

$770.00 

Sub-Total $14,523.18 

Start-Up Funds $502.82 

ACCOUNT TOTAL $15,026.00 

  

Marriott Hotel Meals $11,997.07 

Miscellaneous Expenses $904.72 

Bridget Boel (#2 NARFE) $435.27 

EXPENSES   TOTAL $13,337.06 

  

8/31/2016 BALANCE $1,688.94 

  

Refund Jerry Janci Region III VP* $229.73 

75% Convention Sharing Chapter #87 $719.41 

25% Convention  Sharing SCFED $239.80 

Other Disbursements $1,188.94 

  

Checking Account Balance $500.00 
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Note from newsletter editor:  The 
following is a copy of Oliviaôs report 
on September 21, 2016, to the South 
Carolina Federation Executive Board 
Meeting.  The information will be of 
interest to all federation members 
and, for that reason, is reprinted here in full.  
 
Mr. Jerry Janci, Region III Vice President, and his lovely 
wife, Mr. Gail Peapples, SC Federation President, Past 
Federation Presidents, other Federation Officers, Chapter 
Presidents, various Committee Members and special 
guests, good morning. 
 
A special thanks to Vice President Jerry Janci for 
believing in me and my abilities as the SC Federation 
Alzheimerôs Coordinator to have recommended me as the 
Region III Alzheimerôs Coordinator to the National 
President, Mr. Richard Thissen.  I have truly enjoyed 
working with you and spending time with your lovely 
wife and daughter, Cyndi.  I know that God has great 
things in store for you and your family.  My husband and 
I pray Godôs Blessings and much success in your future 
endeavors. 
 
Also, let me thank the SC Chapters for a job well done 
last year.  As of July 31, 2016, NARFE members 
nationwide have given a total of $11,917,735.32 for 
Alzheimerôs Research towards our National goal of $12 
Million.  Also, from April 1, 2016 through August 31, 
2016, statewide we have raised a total of $1,555.55 which 
includes $1,157.00 from May 3, 2016, Federation 
Convention 50/50 Drawing.   
 
With people much younger now being affected by 
Alzheimerôs Disease, we are encouraging all chapter 
presidents to go back to your chapter and encourage the 
membership to give more towards the NARFE 
Alzheimerôs Disease Research.   
 
We are asking that Chapters try to find other creative 
ways to raise funds such as suggesting to members to 
bring all their loose change to your meetings as a 
donation, etc.  Remember, it all adds up to dollars and 
more dollars.  Also try to find other ways to raise 
more funds. 
 
This year at the NARFE National 34th Biennial 
Convention, the National Alzheimerôs Committee 
awarded five additional grants totaling $470,633.00 for 
more research to various doctors for the continuance of 
their research. Some of these studies were in the area of  

 

children and others with Downs Syndrome getting the 
disease, along with why more women get Alzheimer 
than men? So, you can see more funds are needed and 
please be sure to pass this information to your chapters 
to encourage more giving of funds for this worthy 
cause.   

As a reminder, the newly revised Federation and 
Chapter Alzheimerôs Manuals dated September 
2015 are now available on the NARFE website to be 
downloaded and that all Chapter Presidents, 
Chapter Treasurers and Alzheimerôs Coordinators 
download the new Manuals.  There are a few 
changes that were made by the National Committee 
in September 2015, such as Alzheimerôs 
Coordinators and not Alzheimerôs Chair.  There is 
also a new transmittal Form to send your monthly 
reports and contributions.  It is in the Manual and I 
will have Paul Donahue post it on the Federation 
Website on the Alzheimerôs page.  

[Ŝǘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ȅƻǳ 
ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƘŜƭŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Wǳƭȅ мΣ нлмр-WǳƴŜ олΣ нлмсΣ 
ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 
!ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛƴ wŜƴƻΣ bŜǾŀŘŀΣ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ b!wC9 опǘƘ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴΦ   ¢ƘŜ 
/ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ ŀǘ ŀ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŘŀǘŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ 
ŘƛŘ ǊŀƛǎŜ ƻǾŜǊ ϷсΣлллΦлл ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ слκпл wŀƉŜΦ 

Let me again thank those chapters that participated 
in the Longest Day which was held on June 20, 2016.  
Many chapters nationally are participating in 
various ways in order to raise awareness about 
Alzheimerôs Disease and many are forming Teams 
to walk or just come together with some type of 
activity or effort in order to raise funds for this 
National cause. 

ϝb!wC9 IŜŀŘǉǳŀǊǘŜǊǎ ƛǎ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ 
ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ¢ƘŜ ²ŀƭƪ ǘƻ 9b5 ![½I9La9wΩ{Φ  tƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŀǎƪ ȅƻǳǊ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ 
!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀǊŜŀ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŀƭƪ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ 
Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ b!wC9 /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎΦ  !ƭƭ 
/ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ¢ŜŀƳ ǿƛǘƘ 
ŜŀŎƘ b!wC9 /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ 
Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ ƻƴ ƭƛƴŜ ƻǊ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ²ŀƭƪ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀΦ   
 

(continue reading at the top of the next page) 

Federation Alzheimerôs Coordinator 
Olivia A. Williams  
OEASHF3@BELLSOUTH.NET  
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(continued from Olivia Williamôs article on the 
previous page) 

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜǾŜƴ ǿŀƭƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ /ƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ 
ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǊŜŀ ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ²ŀƭƪ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ /ƛǘȅΦ   

ϝ²ƘŜƴ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀ ¢ŜŀƳΣ ƭƻƻƪ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǿǿǿΦŀƭȊΦƻǊƎΣ 
ǘƘŜƴ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ b!wC9 ²ŀƭƪ ǘƻ 9ƴŘ 
!ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ b!Cw9 ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŎǊŜŘƛǘΦ  IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ 
ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƛǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΣ ƴǳƳōŜǊΣ /ƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ 
{ǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΦ   ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ Řƻ ƴƻǘ Ŏƻǳƴǘ 
ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ƻǳǊ мн aƛƭƭƛƻƴ DƻŀƭΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ 
ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ōŜƛƴƎ ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ !ƭȊƘŜƛƳŜǊΩǎ 5ƛǎŜŀǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
b!wC9 ƎŜǩƴƎ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƻǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴΦ   

ϝ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƭƛǎǘ ǎƘƻǿǎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŜ ²ŀƭƪǎ ƛƴ ф /ƛǝŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ {ƻǳǘƘ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŀΥ  

Also, November is National Alzheimerôs Month, so 
you can start now thinking of ways to raise more 
funds that month or the month of December in 
Observance of Alzheimerôs Disease Month. You might 
want to invite a local speaker for Alzheimerôs Disease 
or ask for additional donations that month.  Please use 
your creative minds to come up with something in 
Observance of Alzheimerôs Disease Month.  

Again, congratulations to the chapters that won first 
and second places for Per Capita dues, raising the  

 

highest amount of funds this past year and first and 
second place for raising the highest amount for the 
50/50 Drawing.  Also congratulations to the winners 
in the 50/50 Drawing. 

I have given each Chapter the Alzheimerôs purple can 
to use at your Chapter meeting, at the restaurant 
where you meet for people to put donations when 
they come to eat, or to bring loose change for 
additional funds at your meetings.  Also, thanks again 
to all of the Alzheimerôs Coordinators and chapter 
members for all your hard work in raising funds for 
Alzheimerôs Disease Research.  It was a great year 
and I enjoyed working with each of you.  

Special thanks to Mrs. Eddie Rivers Adams, Mrs. 
Nellie Bodenhamer, Mrs. Ruth Donahue and Mrs. 
Betty Wessinger for all their support during the S.C. 
Federation State Convention. A special thanks to the 
Past Region III Alzheimerôs Coordinator, Mrs. Peggy 
Harrell for helping with the Alzheimerôs Exhibition 
Table during the Federation Convention held at the 
Marriott Hotel on May 2-4, 2016.   

GET READY, GET READY Weôre looking for another 
great banner year during our new fiscal year from 
April 1, 2016-March 31, 2017.  ñThe Best is yet to 
Come.ò  

For Alzheimerôs Aid ï Call toll free 1-800-272-3900. 
The information help line is available 24/7.  

For Tax Deductible Contributions: Make checks 
payable to NARFE-Alzheimerôs Research ï and please 
include your chapter name and number on your check. 
If you wish to mail your check directly, the address is: 
Alzheimerôs Association, 225 N. Michigan Ave., 17th 
Floor, Chicago, IL. 60601-7633. 100% of these funds 
contributed goes directly toward research.  

Contact me for any assistance, concerns or questions. 

Aiken       
October 22, 2016 

Greenville     
October 10, 2016 

Anderson 
September 9, 2016 

Myrtle Beach  
October 10, 2016 

Bluffton   
October 10, 2016 

Rock Hill  
October 10, 2016 

Charleston  
September 9, 2016 

Spartanburg  
October 10, 2016 

Columbia  
October 15, 2016 

 
From National Convention in Reno 

Pictured on the front row, left to right, are Gail 
Peapples, SC Fed Pres, Olivia Williams, SC 
Fed Alzheimerôs Coordinator, Pat Whitely, SC 
Fed Secretary & Summerville Chapter 1082 
President, Margaret Baptiste, SC Fed FEEA 
Coordinator, former NARFE National 
President & member of the Greater Charleston 
Margaret Baptiste Chapter 72, Sondra 
Pfaehler, Chapter 72, & Kathy Hensley, SC 
Fed Treasurer & Columbia Chapter 87 
President.  In the second row, left to right, are 
Ernest Williams, SC Fed PAC Coordinator, 
Harry Brown, Anderson Chapter 825 
President, Paul Donahue, SC Fed Network 
Coordinator, John Geiger, SC Fed Legislative 
Chair & Aiken Chapter 934 President, & 
Robbie Ann White, SC Fed DFO#3, & her 
husband, Wayne White, Chapter 1079 


